Avonwick and North Huish Community Hall Project
AGENDA
Thursday 28th May 2015  at 7pm
Venue: Diptford Parish Hall-Committee Room

	Item No
	DCT- Devon Communities Together (formally Community Council of Devon)

DK- David Kinross ,     FG: Faith and Gould
	Action By

	1
	Chairmans Welcome
· Paul Tyler welcomed Tristram to the first full committee meeting and Rachel Mildford to joining the meeting to see if she would like to join as a member.
	

	2
	MEETING ATTENDANCE:
a) Present Paul Tyler (PT), Liz Rider (LR) Lisette Granados (LG) Lindsey Stewart (LS) Tristram Grevatt (TG) Rachel Milford (RM) David Kinross (DK)
b) Acceptance of Apologies for Absence Maureen Blackwell (MB) Richard Blackwell (RB) Jeremy Mears (JM) Hannah Holdgate (HH)
	

	3
	MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING/s
Minutes of the meeting March 2015 were approved and signed
Minutes of the previous meeting held on 7th April 2015 were amended at the meeting, initialled and then approved and signed
Minutes of the events planning meeting of 27th April 2015 were approved and signed
	

	4
	MATTERS ARISING 
1. Resignation received of North Huish Parish Council representative committee member Cllr. Rob Steer due to taking on other formal commitments. 
2. Acceptance onto committee Councillor Tristram Grevatt as North Huish Parish Council representative. Approved.
3. The committee had no objections to welcoming Maureen and Richard Blackwell and Rachel Milford as new committee members if they decide they would like to join the committee. 

4. LG bumped into Marigold and asked about borrowing the bunting for the Big Lunch. Marigold kindly agreed and TG picked the bunting up and brought to the meeting. LR kindly agreed to iron the bunting ready for the event.
	

	5
	CORRESPONDANCE

· Received from DK via email draft final of residents report, parish council survey questions comments and demographic information.
	

	6
	Finance and Accounts (LR) Awards for All (A4A) Project Funds (PF)
As at last meeting:  Balances c/f: Current Bank a/c £1,055.47 Instant Access Savings a/c £10,000.47 PC  £27.05
Report of Treasurer

1. Bank Account
Income None

Expenditure 

       Monthly Website costs continue @ £4.99 a month. (PF)
       Payment to Erme Press for flyers and posters re. Feedback Evening - £25.30 (A4A)
       Payment to Erme Press for flyers for Big Lunch and Stallholder promotion leaflets re. Apple Pie 

       Fair 2015 - £33.00 (PF)
       E.Rider repaid for purchases re. Big Lunch - £33.79 (PF)
       Petty Cash drawn out - £50 
       Cheque outstanding:  £50 to Ozzy D for deposit for booking as Children’s Entertainer for Big

       Lunch (PF)
2. Petty Cash
Income 
£50 from Treasurer’s Current Account

Expenditure

             PT repaid for memory sticks and biscuits for feedback event - £19.87 (A4A & PF)
       2 x hire of Diptford Church Hall Meeting Room (7/4 & 23/4) - £12.00 (PF)
Expense Approval 
· Payment to DCT for Residents Survey and associated works – final invoice yet to be received and approved after completion of report
· Diptford Parish Hall Meeting room Approved- £12 for meetings in May 2015 (PF)
New Balances and totals as at 28 May 2015:
Current Bank A/c: £903.40 Instant Access Savings A/c £10,001.17 PC £45.18        Total £10,949.75
Made up of A4A £10,001.17 Project Funds £948.58

Volunteer Hours

PT/LG/LR2/RS/LS/MB/RM/RB/TG

Still to be provided
	DK

All

	7
	Report back from Meetings or Courses attended
· APM, PM and Parish Council Meeting 12th May 2015 (PT)
PT was invited as a guest to do a presentation at the annual parish meeting by the parish council which included events, progress of project and brief report on the findings of the resident’s survey. A few questions were raised during the meeting about if it is possible to re-visit residents who didn’t complete the survey to try and engage their input and a question concerning the demographics.  LG wrote to the PC explaining that the survey was anonymously carried out so there wasn’t a record kept of those households who didn’t complete survey. A repeat would cost £2 to £3K or more.  

Most thought, ANHCHP, that it is quite usual that not everyone would complete the survey; DK thought that the response was very good. DK agreed to accept any queries concerning the methodology in processing the data for the report should the parish council have any queries in that area after they have received the report. Everyone agreed that the report needs to be completed swiftly so that it can be made available to residents and the parish council. A copy will be put on the website together with the comments.
· Event Planning meeting 14th May 2015 The Big Lunch

Postponed until point 11


	

	8
	Residents Survey and Open Event held on 15th April 2015
· Survey Report from Devon Communities Together (DK)

DK provided a draft final hard copy of the report (PT has the copy). DK asked if committee could check through for any additions, amendments etc and then he will adjust and print out copies. PT said there were a few items that needed editing and expanding upon. AP LG will circulate up to date draft copy to committee members. TG pointed out that the percentage data, although there were 294 residents, related to questions only filled in and asked the question ‘what about questions that were left blank?’ AP As a result it was agreed that DK will, next to each question, include in the report the total amount of people that answered that particular question.  

DK informed the committee that, regrettably, he will no longer be available to support the project and attend meetings however one from two other DCT team members will be taking over. Dawn EKhart and Tom Butt. DK and LG will invite them to the next full committee meeting. PT and the committee thanked DK for all the support and guidance that he had given to the project without which the project would not have been so swift and effective in completing all that it has accomplished so far.
· Report back of Open Event on 15th April 2015 (PT)

To ask DK: Respond to queries from residents and council
	LG

DK



	9
	Feasibility Study
· Possible Energy Report (DK) DK informed the group that the person at South Devon Energy centre was no longer available and provided an alternative organisation that could carry out an energy report for the new build. Devon Association for Renewable Energy (DARE). PT said he has worked with them before and DK said that the report cost is fairly reasonable and achievable in the feasibility funds provision. AP PT will contact DARE to find out how they could support the feasibility study in terms of providing an energy report and how much that may cost. 
· Confirmation of financial arrangement for feasibility study work carried out by Faithful and Gould (DK)
DK explained that he had discussed F&G invoicing DCT for the work on the project and ANHCHP paying DCT for that work (so in effect the paperwork is going via a third party rather than ANHCHP paying F&G direct). This is because F&G are a large company and ANHCHP are very small, a young project and its governance and size not adequate to meet their criteria and checks to be accepted as clients by F&G; the value of this work is very small.

Therefore F&G legal team requested ANHCHP write a statement to be signed confirming the arrangements with DCT. PT pointed out a potential problem with that. What if the ANHCHP were not happy with the work carried out then F&G which delayed payment? F&G may call on DCT for the payment immediately. AP Therefore it was agreed that DK will draft an agreement to include a disclaimer and setting out liabilities and terms for all parties. Liability for work done to F&G.  AP PT will then consult a solicitor to approve the document and all parties can sign that they agree to the arrangements. AP PT to circulate to committee members for approval when ready.
· Discuss, finalise and agree required work to be carried out with F&G based on the result of the residents Survey (DK/F&G All present).

Discussion for providing a brief for the architect (Kevin) were not ready to take place during the meeting. PT had been expecting the survey (Jeremy) task to have been carried out by F&G by this point in order to reach the next stage (together with the residents report); the architects brief. AP PT will contact Jeremy to find out when this work will be carried out (the survey). AP LG to give PT contact details.
DK suggested that we ask F&G provide 3 architect plans/scenarios based on cost. In relation to provision and size; A. low B. medium and C. high cost whilst taking into account all, most and some of the needs identified by the residents survey.

PT relayed details for including bar provision in the design so as to provide users and local establishments with facilities for providing bar services with their hire or at events. This would widen the opportunities as portable bar provision to utilise the space is not always owned. The committee thought it was a good idea although this was not listed in the residents survey. It was agreed to discuss this subject again with the discussion for the full briefing.
LR wondered if the suggestions we receive would be too final however was reassured by PT that the work to be done is only a practical footprint at this stage.

· Other Tasks/items
· Planning- Discussion resulted that once the work of F&G had been carried out planning application can be submitted to see any potential concerns raised from that area. However until residents have been consulted and the next big phase of the project set in place a final design etc and planning application is much further down the line.
· Legal- There was a concern recently identified with who owned the village hall and play area land; concerning confusion over the deeds. This was discussed and is something that a solicitor will identify once instructed in the future to negotiate a lease for the land with the parish council etc. These two items will need to be completed as part of this feasibility study.
· Project Governance DK suggested we think about changing the projects governance to a charity to apply for at the end of the feasibility study.

· 
	PT

DK

PT

PT

PT

LG

	10
	Publicity and Social Media 
· Press release, e-newsletter and D & NH parish mag (LG) 

LG to contact AG about press release/ article re The Big Lunch and facebook promotion. The Big Lunch Ad is in June’s parish mag. 

	

	11
	Any other business

The Big Lunch

WC Booked arrive on Friday collected on Monday – leave note on gate about key

Marquee collection agreed for Saturday 6th June 11.30am LG to inform Angela.

Collection of tables and chairs for Sunday morning – LG to confirm

Straw bales-n no joy from David Hunt (DH)  AP PT to phone DH 

LS suggested contacting Young farmers re provision for a ram roast (for next time) As RS if he knows any contacts.

LR to ask peter and Helen if they can help on Sunday morning set up the marquee

Task list 
Signage- LG to ask HH for collection of signs
Marquee-PT to ask Lorna to loan her marquee
Sunday 31st May 2015
Put signage about event up- TG make big signs
Sunday 7th June 2015
Volunteers arriving 9.30am

PT & LG put road signage up
PT- Volunteer co-ordination on the day

LG- Buffet table/lamb serving

LR- Oversee entrance gate 

LS- tables and chairs/ tablecloths/serving spoons

Peter- Marquee/bunting

PT- car park rota-provide florescent gillets. 

Email to resident helpers- see PT on 7th June at 12.30 for time and 30 min task. 
TG asked about first aiders. LG explained that provision isn’t made as the responsibility lies with those attending the event. Obviously organisers will call emergency services and a first aid kit is available. Most small events don’t appear to provide this provision unless a high risk activity. 

Permission for closure of play park on the day still needs to be confirmed by parish council. 

· Paperwork for new committee member Cllr. Tristram Grevatt. LG gave TG a copy of the declaration of Trust and Constitution to read for next meeting. If happy with everything to then sign the constitution at next full committee meeting.
Agree booking Diptford Parish meeting room for 

· Next two full committee meetings - agreed
· Next Event Planning Meeting for the Big Lunch. It was decided to have a brief meeting to be held at the Avon Inn on Wednesday 3rd June 7pm. 
· AGM discuss details  including Date, Venue and Content

LG confirmed that the suggested date, 14th July, Diptford Hall fully booked. LG to check 9th and 23rd with Val.
Travel to Diptford for meetings
Committee members to lift share from Avonwick.
	LG
PT

LR

LG
PT



	12
	Next two Full Committee Meetings date and time
· Thursday 2nd July 2015 7pm Diptford parish Hall Meeting Room (venue TBC)
· Thursday 6th August 2015 7pm Diptford Parish hall (venue TBC)
Next event planning meeting date for the BIG Lunch 
· Wednesday 2nd June 2015 7pm the Avon Inn (LG to reserve a table)
	LG

LG

LG

	13
	Close of Meeting 

10pm
	


